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Notice of Passing of a Bylaw to establish a Heritage 

Conservation District 
 
 

Notice is hereby given that on October 23, 2012, the Council of the Separated 
Town of St. Marys passed Bylaw 62 of 2012 to establish a Heritage Conservation 
District in Downtown St. Marys in accordance with Part V of the Ontario Heritage 
Act, R.S.O. 1990, Chapter O.18, as amended. 
 
The St. Marys Heritage Conservation District is within an area bounded by the 
south bank of Trout Creek to the north, the west side of Peel Street to the east, the 
north side of Elgin Street to the south and the east bank of the Thames River to the 
west. 
 
Information relating to the St. Marys Heritage Conservation District is available 
for inspection during normal business hours in the Office of the Chief 
Administrative Officer, St. Marys Town Hall, 175 Queen Street East, at the office 
of the Building and Zoning Department, Municipal Operation Centre, 408 James 
Street South or on the Town of St. Marys municipal website. 
 
Any person who objects to By-law No. 62 of 2012 may appeal to the Ontario 
Municipal Board by providing the Clerk of the Town of St. Marys, not later than 
the 30th day of November 2012, with a Notice of Appeal.  The appeal shall set out 
the objection to the by-law, the reasons in support of the objection and include the 
required $125 filing fee prescribed for under the Ontario Municipal Board Act, 
payable by certified cheque or money order to the “Minister of Finance.”  Please 
be advised that if a Notice of Appeal is received, the matter will be referred to the 
Ontario Municipal Board. 
 
Dated at St. Marys, Ontario, this 31st day of October, 2012. 
Signed: 
Kevin McLlwain 
CAO/Clerk 
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